
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT Resolution No. 2018/208 accepting as complete the construction contract work
performed by Hess Construction Co., Inc., (Hess) for the El Sobrante Mini Park
Improvements, 4191 Appian Way, El Sobrante, as recommended by the Public Works
Director. (District I)

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact.

BACKGROUND: 
Voter-approved Measure WW allocated grant funds to local parks for improvements.
Special Districts, in conjunction with Supervisor Gioia’s Staff, El Sobrante Library Staff,

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   06/26/2018 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Carl Roner, (925)
313-2213

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  26, 2018 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: Warren Lai - Deputy,   Carl Roner- Special Districts,   Rochelle Johnson - Special Districts,   James Lyons- Board of Supervisors,   Larry Hess- Hess
Construction Co., Inc. ,   Travelers Causlty Insurannce & Surety Company of American   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: June  26, 2018

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Accept Notice of Completion of contracted work for the El Sobrante Mini Park Improvements, El Sobrante
area.



and members of San Pablo Watershed Neighbors Education and Restoration Society
(SPAWNERS), 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
developed improvements for El Sobrante Mini Park, which included rehabilitation the
existing parking lot and renovation of the existing landscape and recreational facilities on
the County land adjacent to the Library. On September 13, 2016, the Board of
Supervisors authorized the Public Works Director to execute a construction contract with
Hess for the improvements. The work included the removal of the deteriorating parking
lot surface and replacement with pervious concrete to meet County C.3 Clean Water
requirements, renovation of the existing landscaping along all the above-mentioned
landscaped walkways, and improvement of landscaping around the reading garden. An
existing open space located at the rear of the library was also converted into a plaza with
a raised podium for events.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Accepting a contract as complete is a standard procedure, is required by law following
substantial completion and public use of the project, and allows for proper closeout of the
project. If the contract is not accepted as complete, the period for filing stop payment
notices and bond claims on the contract may be extended.

ATTACHMENTS
Resolution No. 2018/208 
Notice of Completion 04.30.18 


